
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 23 NOVEMBER 2009


EX.245/09
REFERENCE FROM THE COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL – UPDATE ON HOUSING STRATEGY ACTION PLAN


(Non Key Decision)

Portfolio
Health and Community Development

Subject Matter
Pursuant to Minute COSP.32/09, consideration was given to a reference from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel on 14 October 2009 concerning the Housing Strategy Action Plan.  The Panel had resolved to encourage the Executive to lobby the Government to request that Planning Departments be given the authorisation to request that all new builds are built to 'Lifetime Homes' Standards.  A copy of the Minute Excerpt had been circulated.

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel had nothing to add to the recommendation set out in Minute COSP.32/09, except that she was awaiting information from the Health and Community Development Portfolio Holder regarding disabled grants.

In response, the Health and Community Development Portfolio Holder explained that the Government and local planning authorities were already working towards the achievement of the Code of Sustainable Homes Standards and Lifetime Homes Standard Level 4.  She emphasised the need to bear in mind the requirement for more social housing to be built. 

Officers were dealing with the Chairman's request for information on disabled grants.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the scrutiny and observations of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel on the Housing Strategy Action Plan be welcomed; and the Panel informed that the Government and local planning authorities were already working towards the achievement of the Code of Sustainable Homes Standards and Lifetime Homes Standard Level 4.

Reasons for Decision
To respond to a reference from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel with regard to the Housing Strategy Action Plan.







